South Prairie School District 70

Administration

100 – 177th Ave SW Minot, ND58701

Board of Education

Wayne Stanley, Superintendent Delwyn Groninger, Principal Shannon Erie, Business Manager Nancy Peterson, Secretary

Phone: (701) 722-3537 Fax: (701) 722-3280 David Lakefield, Pres. Marla Gasmann, V. Pres. Randy Korslien, Director Sheila Lindbo, Director Lee Novak, Director

www.south-prairie.k12.nd.us

September 8, 2014

To: NDHSAA

RE: South Prairie - Minot Jim Hill Jr High Coops

Dear Sirs,

This letter is to formally request that you dissolve the Football and Wrestling Coop between Minot Jim Hill and South Prairie effective the end of each season. This request is based on the following reasons:

- A. The South Prairie School Board extended the school day 30 minutes at their June 16th meeting. We will now dismiss school at 3:20. With Jim Hill dismissing at 2:50 our students will miss a minimum of 30 minutes of practice time each day.
- B. Minot Public has notified us that they will no longer coop in any activities when South Prairie High School opens in the fall of 2015.

Additionally we will look to end other Coops with Minot as each season comes to a close.

I appreciate your consideration of this request. If you have further questions, you may contact me at 701-722-3537.

Sincerely

Wayne Stanley

Superintendent